
The Importance of
Oral Health During Pregnancy

Did you know that nearly 20 percent of small babies born too

early have

Moms with Gum Problems?
A baby born too early may be small and have many health

problems. You can help your baby to be born healthy and at

the right time by taking care of your mouth. 

Changes During Pregnancy:

Your hormones will change while you are

pregnant. This change can cause you to have

a bigger reaction to the germs that live in

your mouth. Your gums can become red,

swollen, tender and bleed easily. 

Gum problems (pregnancy gingivitis) can

start the second month of your pregnancy

and become very severe by the eighth

month. 

How does this affect your baby? 

Certain bacteria in your mouth that cause

gum problems can affect your health. If

your health isn't good, you might start

early labor. Early labor can cause babies to

be born too soon. Your baby could have

health problems if born too early. 

For your baby's sake, take care of your teeth!

Brush and floss your teeth every day

Get your teeth cleaned while you are pregnant. 

Call your dental hygienist or dentist if your gums bleed or are swollen. 

Eat Healthy foods. 

Taking care of yourself while you are pregnant helps you to have a healthy

baby. Follow these four steps to prevent gum problems: 

1.

2.

3.

4.

Turn over to see more of what you can do. 



Brush and floss your teeth every day to clean off the

bacteria. 

Have your teeth cleaned while you are pregnant. 

Call your dental hygienist or dentist if your gums get

tender, swollen or bleed for more than a few days while

you are pregnant. 

Eat foods like milk, yogurt, broccoli and oranges. These

foods have vitamins to help your teeth and gums be

healthy. 

Eat carrot sticks and cheese for snacks. If you eat foods

with sugar, eat them at mealtime. 

Germs grow in your mouth all the time. You can help your

baby be born at the right time by taking care of your mouth

every day. 

What Can you do? 

For more information, contact the: 

Maine Oral Health Program

11 State House Station

286 Water St., 5th Floor Key Plaza

Augusta, ME 04330

Phone (207) 287-5562

DHHS
Non-Discrimination Notice

The Department of Health and Human Services

(DHHS) does not discriminate on the basis of disability,

race, color, creed, gender, sexual orientation, age, or

national origin, in admission to, access to, or

operations of its programs, services, or activities, or its

hiring or employment practices. This notice is

provided as required by Title II of the Americans with

Disabilities Act of 1990 and in accordance with the

Civil Rights Act of 1964 as amended, Section 504 of the

Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended, the Age

Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education

Amendments of 1972 and the Maine Human Rights

Act and Executive Order Regarding State of Maine

Contracts for Services. Questions, concerns,

complaints or requests for additional information

regarding the ADA may be forwarded to DHHS’ ADA

Compliance/EEO Coordinators, 11 State House Station

– 221 State Street, Augusta, Maine 04333, 207-287-4289

(V), 207-287-3488 (V), TTY users call Maine relay 711.

Individuals who need auxiliary aids for effective

communication in program and services of DHHS are

invited to make their needs and preferences known to

the ADA Compliance/EEO Coordinators. This notice is

available in alternate formats, upon request.


